
Welcome to Year 2
The Owls Class



Introducing the Staff

Teacher

Miss  O’Hare

Teaching Support

Miss Entwistle

PPA Cover
Mrs Gardiner



Contacting Class Teachers
There are several ways to contact us:

1) Emailvia the school website - FAO class teacher’s name. They 
will forward it in the morning.

2) A quick note left at the office or with your child is probably the 
quickest!

3) A message written in the reading diary will always be read as 
they are checked by an adult every day.

4) After school when the majority of the children have left. 

Monday’s we have staff meetings!

5) Class Dojo private messages –we will reply within 48 hours.



Year 2 Expectations
They become more independent –they are 
responsible for their equipment and belongings.

There are more expectations set –gradually 
increasing.



Shhh… but SATS
SATs used to help Teacher assessments

At a later date, a specialized SATS evening will be 
arranged to outline these assessments. More 
information will be relayed to you nearer the time.



PEDays

Thursday–indoor PE

Friday–outdoor PE

We will be doing swimming in the 
Spring Term (Jan –March)



PE Kit
All children must have a PE kit for PE lessons, which is named and kept in a bag.

Indoor PE / Gym / Dance
House coloured t-shirt

GBA shorts or blue/black shorts

Usually bare feet –(although some fitness activities may require a change of trainers. Children will 
be told this in advance).

Outdoor PE / Games
House coloured t-shirt

GBA shorts or blue/black shorts

A change of trainers (It is recommended in winter months that they are in a separate carrier bag to 
prevent mud getting on the rest of their kit afterwards!)

A spare sweat-shirt / jogging bottoms (We nearly always go outside in the winter months)

Spare socks for girls who wear tights during the colder weather.

Earrings must be removed by the child themselves (after 6 weeks)

Swimming
Girls –a one-piece swimming costume

Boys –swimming trunks (not shorts –air pockets and excess material cause buoyancy problems!)

A swimming hat –All long hair should be tied up before school, as it makes it easier to get these on. 
Please teach your child to put their hat on independently.

Tights are best avoided on swimming days as they are tricky to put on when legs are damp.

Earrings must be removed by the child themselves (after 6 weeks)



All long hair must be tied back. Material hair bands are 
better than hard plastic ones which can dig into their 
heads when performing rolls / balances in gym, for 
example.

No jewellery of any kind should be worn in case it gets 
broken.

Earrings must be removed before any PE lesson. Please 
teach your child to remove them themselves. Alternatively, 
don’t wear them on a PE day! Micro-pore tape is only 
allowed for covering recently pierced ears (this needs to 
be brought from home). Once healed they then must be 
removed for PE. 

If your child is unable to do PE or swimming because of an 
injury they must have a note from a parent to explain the 
reason on the day of the lesson.

General Rules for PE



Break times

Please make sure that your child has the appropriate 
outside clothing for the weather conditions -

remember to bring coats on colder days and hats on 
hotter days. 

All outside clothing should be named.

Morning break 10:30 –10:45

Lunch 12:00 –12:45

Afternoon Break 13:45 –14:00



Equipment for Class

Your child does not NEED anything as all equipment is 
provided.

Children should bring a rucksack or book bag only. 

PE kits are best in draw string bags.

Water bottles –The children must have a water bottle. In 
hot summer months they are allowed to have it on their 
tables. At other times of the year they are available in the 
classroom and at break times. If your child leaves their 
water bottle at school over night, it is their responsibility 
to fill it with fresh water.



Lost Property

Please name EVERYTHING –Check ½ way through the 
term to ensure the name is still visible, and has not 
washed off / fallen off.

Any named lost property will be returned to the owner 
where possible. 

Anything without a name will be sent to the lost 
property = the office.



Reading
Children MUST bring their reading records to school every day!

All children have the opportunity to change their book first thing 

in the morning or during home-time routine.



AR
After the coloured book bands children 
will more onto AR. 

Children read a book and then they take a 
comprehension based test. (5/10 questions 
based on the size/difficulty of the text)

Parents link to the program and are sent 
emails of the results of the comprehension 
tests.



Homework

Daily reading –this is the most important activity for your child’s 
development 

Mathletics–within the next couple of weeks all children will be given 
a Mathletics password. 

Spellings –related to work undertaken in class. 

Multiplication tables –2, 5, 10 and 3 times tables.

Topic related challenges –all children will be given a homework 
journal within which will be stuck a challenge grid of exciting activities 
related to our topic work.

This will be marked half termly and should be returned to school by 
the date stated on the sheet.



Mathletics
www.Mathletics.co.uk

Children should aim to earn 1000 points a week. 
There will be 2 or 3 tasks set for the children to 
complete each week. 

Their password will be stuck into their reading 
diaries.

1000 points = bronze 

5 bronze = silver

4 silver = gold

If you get 1000 points for 20 weeks you will earn a 
gold certificate.

http://www.mathletics.co.uk/


Reward Systems
Class Dojo points

Children have the opportunity to earn Class Dojo 
points through positive behaviour and through 
making good choices. 



Class Story



Private Messages



Key Dates
Parent consultations –26th September 2018

Reading meeting –TBC

Maths meeting –TBC 

Writing and SPAG meeting - TBC



Reminders
Prescribed medicines need to be taken to the 
office and only prescribed medicines can be 
administered.



All parents are welcome to join 
FOGBA! 

Å Quiz Night - Friday 28th September at 7.30pm
Å Christmas Fair - Friday 14th December at 3.15pm 



Clubs

Club Name
Monday

Dodgeball (8.15am–8.45am)KS2

Fun Fit (lunchtime)KS1

Drama (3.10pm - 4.10pm)KS1 and KS2

Football (3pm - 4pm) KS1 and KS2

Tuesday

Choir (8.15am - 8.45am)Year 2 and KS2

Bookworms (3pm - 4pm) KS1

Netball (3pm - 4pm) KS2

Wednesday

Multisports (3pm - 4pm) KS1

Discovery (3pm - 4pm) Year 3 and 4

Tech (3pm - 4pm) Year 5 and 6

Thursday

Homework (3pm-4pm) KS1 and KS2

Yoga (3pm-4pm) KS1 and KS2

Friday

Fun Fit (lunchtime)KS2

Streetdance (3pm - 4pm) KS1 and KS2

Adventure (3pm - 4pm) KS1 and KS2

Sign up with Mrs 
Wood in the 
library.



Any questions?
The Owls Class


